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October 22, 2024 
 
 
 
Department of Justice 
Office of the Regulator of Oil and Gas Operations   
Government of the Northwest Territories 
4th Floor Northwest Tower 
5201 – 50th Ave 
Yellowknife NT X1A 3S9  
 
 
Attention: Pauline de Jong, Regulator 
 
Via Email Only:OROGO@gov.nt.ca 
 
 
Re: IR#11 - OA-2019-002-MGM 
 
Please find OROGO’s IR#11 requests in black font and MGM Energy’s response to IR#11 in blue font below: 
 
Request:  
Date by which MGM will have determined whether it is selling one or more of the wells and, if so, which 
well(s) are being sold. 
MGM Energy Ltd. (MGM) is currently working on the execution planning for the Colville Well abandonments 
and the potential divestiture of all wells in parallel paths. No date has determined for the potential 
divestiture. 
 
Request: 
Date by which MGM will have signed contracts for the equipment and crews to complete the abandonments. 
MGM has been actively working with Behdzi Ahda First Nation and their Joint Venture company as well as 
Fort Good Hope Community to provide services for the abandonment operations. MGM has agreements in 
place for all services that cannot be provided by the local Communities. The existing camp in Colville is not 
available and MGM is working to secure a camp to move to Colville. 
 
Request: 
Date by which MGM will have mobilized the equipment and crews to Colville Lake. 
MGM plans to mobilize the service rig and associated equipment when the winter roads are completed in 
late January pending weather conditions. Unfortunately, barging equipment to Fort Good Hope was not 
possible due to the low water levels this year. However, MGM will utilize community services to assist the NT 
Department of Transportation to shorten the time to construct the winter road to Colville starting in mid to 
late November depending on weather. 
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Request: 
Date by which MGM will begin abandonment operations. 
MGM plans to commence abandonment operations in February 2025 dependent on winter access 
construction and weather. 
 
Request: 
Order of abandonment operations (by well). 
MGM well abandonment schedule is: 
 

1. Apache Paramount Lac Maunoir C-34 WID1995 
2. Apache Paramount Lac Maunoir E-35  WID2021 
3. MGM et al Nogha M-17   WID1970 
4. MGM Nogha C-49    WID1934 
5. MGM West Nogha K-14   WID2006 
6. MGM Apache Nogha B-23  WID1998 

 
Request: 
Date by which MGM anticipates completing abandonment operations. 
MGM expects to complete the well abandonments by March 31, 2025 
 
Request: 
Confirmation of storage and removal schedule for any waste resulting from the abandonment operations. 

MGM plans to remove any waste from the abandonment operations by April 2nd, 2025. Abandonment fluids 
will be stored and removed for disposal at a licensed disposal site in British Columbia. 

 

Should you require additional information, please contact me. 

 

Respectfully, 

MGM Energy   
 

 
John Hawkins, P.Eng. 
Director Asset Management 
john.hawkins@paramountres.com 
403-817-5074 
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